
          Minutes 
 Administrative Council - College of Education and Behavioral Sciences 
 Thursday, February 24, 2005 – 9:30 a.m. 
 Dean’s Conference Room, Tate Page Hall 
 
 

Members present: Evans, Poe, Keaster, Baker, Daniel, Ecton (for Fiene), Haggbloom, Hughey, 
Mikovch, Powers.   

 
Discussion was held on the $600,000 available for marketplace adjustments.  For any requests, Dr. 

Evans will need, via email, the name, proposed amount, and rationale. 
 
Faculty searches are going well, but there have been some challenges relative to recommended 

salaries. 
 
Material was distributed for information concerning a new federal policy on evidence-based 

research.  This could impact the College. 
 
Department heads were asked to be thinking about the issue of scholarship relative to promotion 

and tenure documents.  Further discussion followed. 
 
A College representative is needed to serve on the Parking and Transportation Advisory Board.  Dr. 

Bruni is serving as interim until an individual is identified. 
 
Dr. Evans indicated that the Budget Committee was supposed to have met yesterday, and we 

should be receiving salary information by sometime next week.  Dr. Haggbloom added that carryover funds 
were received yesterday. 

 
Dr. Evans will be attending a conference in Phoenix beginning next Tuesday. 
 
The Lubker lecture will be held tonight at 7:00 in the MMTH auditorium featuring Dr. Staub.  He will 

speak on genocide, and attendance is encouraged. 
 
Dr. Keaster noted that interviews are occurring today and Monday for the position of Head, 

Department of Educational Administration, Leadership, and Research. 
 

 As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
 
 Cathie Bryant, Secretary  


